
November 2024 Parks Meeting 

Senior Center Report by Cheryl Heffner 

Urban Scenic Travel paid the Senior Center $170.00 for registering people for the 

Branson Trip in December.  We have received $220.00 from Urban Scenic Travel 

for the year 2024.  Starting in 2025 Fay Urban will raise payment to $20.00 per 

person for registering trips. 

Urban has 3 trips planned for 2025.  New Orleans in April, Brewers Game in July, 

and New Hampshire & White Mountains in September.  Fay keeps the trips a very 

reasonable cost and we hope many people will be interested.   

Our Chess classes on Wednesday mornings have started out very well.  The class 

is from 9:30-10:30 and has been very educational.  The class has not only brought 

in beginners but individuals that are experienced.   

The card games Sheepshead, 5 Crowns, and Phase “10” have become very 

popular, and more and more people are joining in the playing of them. 

We have been very lucky with people donating puzzles to the Senior Center for 

everyone to enjoy.  Puzzles are very expensive and it has saved the Senior Center 

much money with the donations.  At least one or two puzzles are completed each 

week and donations are very much appreciated. 

 


